
Thank you for your support of our teachers as we finished early on
Wednesday 31 May, in order for them to attend a Paid Union
Meeting to discuss the latest update on their contract negotiations.
We are very aware the short notice was a challenge for you. Ngā
mihi nui ki a koutou.

Thank you to Claire Henderson who has been working with a group
of students to make repairs to the mosaic seat in the playground. 
 You have done a fantastic job and we are thrilled with the results. 
 Thank you!

The 1st of June saw the kick off for the Heart Foundation Jumping
June fundraiser that the whole school is participating in. This is  a
one-month skipping event that will help get kids moving and raising
funds for an incredible cause! Proceeds raised in Jumping June will
support the Heart Foundation in their goal to help everyone in New
Zealand keep their hearts fit for life.  All children will have come
home with a pamphlet describing how to get involved. 

I have again been in contact with both the council and the MOE
property team about getting back our car park for you to use. 
 Unfortunately the instruction is that we can not have it back, yet. 
 They are aware of the impact that it is having on the school.

School assemblies:  We would like to be able to have parents back
for school assemblies, however without the car park this is still an
issue.  Our staff carpark is often over crowded with double and
sometimes triple cars parking.  We need to leave this space for our
outside agencies, and other visitors.  If you are able to walk to
school or be dropped off then you are welcome to come to
assemblies. They are currently at 2-2.30pm on Fridays. 

Nga mihi, 
Kelly 
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Week 7 - 5-9 June
5 June - Kings Birthday - Holiday
7 June - Rippa Rugby Sessions

8 June - Mathex Yrs 5-8
8 June - Hot Choc Thursday $2



Week 8 - 12-16 June

13 June - Board Meeting
15 June - Jumping June Quiz

16 June - Predator Free 2050



Week 9 - 19-23 June
20 June - Kotare Science Show
22 June - Donut Thursday $2



Week 10 - 26-30 June

27 Junes - AIMS Bake Sale
29 June - Jumping June Event Day!

Pancake Breakfast
& Jumping Activities!

30 June - Last day of Term 2



Student Council

Whānau Leaders
We are moving towards having more Te Ao Māori in
our day to day school organisation.  One of the ways
we can do this is to use the Māori names for our
houses (also renamed as Whānau groups)
Manaia 
Reotahi (previously Aubrey)
Kauri 
Matariki (previously Lion)

When we work in our Whanau groups we are
promoting the use of the Tuakana / Teina  concept
from Te Ao Māori.  Whereby the older students care
for and are responsible for the younger students. 

Leadership opportunities for akonga / children

having a Pet Day, or Book Character Day
a tree house 

The Student Council meet at least once a term.

These students play a vital role in providing student
voice in the decision making process.  

We meet once a term.  Our last meeting involved
discussing the changes to our Whānau Hui (the old
Values assembly).  Some other ideas they have are:

Congratulations to the School Council Members:
Karearea - Molly D and Jayde
Kotare - Tilly and Hunter D
Korora - Molly K and Otto
Ruru - Niko and Lucy
Tui - Max D and Freddie

Peer Mediators
Karearea students have been trained as Peer
Mediators and are now on duty in the Playground.
This programme teaches the skills of mediation.
These children deal with any minor issues in the
playground; finding friends for younger students,
sharing of PE gear, reminding others to use kind
words. 

Librarians
Mrs Humphries has trained a group of students
to help oversee the library at break times.  They
are responsible for supporting students to
return and issue books, to keep the library tidy
and use it as a quiet space for those prefer to
have a calm, indoor break time. 

At the end of the year we plan to have a "Leaders event" to acknowledge the hard work and
commitment shown by these students.   They are all demonstrating citizenship and caring for others



Enviro Education Space

DRAFT

Dane Higgison, our Enviro Lead Teacher, has been busy behind the scenes developing the Strategic
Planning for our Environmental Education Programme.  Have a read of the draft Enviro Guiding Statement
and you are welcome to offer feedback by emailing dane.h@whangareiheads.school.nz 

Below is the draft model for how the Enviro Group could work.  This will provide further leadership
opportunities for our children, as well as developing the schoolwide culture of kaitiakitanga - caring for
our environment.

Today Dane's class Kōtare focused their
mahi on shifting the last of the mulch
from the trees felled post cyclone and
tidying up around our school sign at the
school gate.  Thank you team Kōtare!



Lunches are happening on Thursdays or Fridays (and a
massive shout out to The McLeods Bay Fish'n'chip for
cooking the chips for us).
There is a raffle - first prize is a signed Rene Ranger
Northland player top, 2nd is a $150 Mega Surf voucher,
3rd prize is 2x $60 family passes to Flip Out. Tickets are
$2 each or 3 for $5, and are available for purchase from
Karearea.
On the 10th of June, starting at 1pm, there will be a $10
per car, Car Wash at the Fire Station.
In Term 3 we will be running an Online Garage Sale

Selected students from Karearea are heading down to the
AIMS Games in Tauranga in September. They are doing a
variety of fundraisers for this event, over the next few weeks. 

Thank you everyone for getting behind our students and
supporting them!!

AIMS Games Fundraising Thanks McLeod Bay 
Fish & Chips!

Last week McLeod Bay Fish & Chips did an
amazing job cooking up our frozen chips
for the AIMS Games Hot Chip Friday
Fundraiser!
We appreciate the support from this
awesome local business.

If you have a hankering for Fish and Chips
this weekend give them a call!
Phone: 09 946 2888

https://www.google.com/search?safe=active&sa=X&bih=713&biw=1146&hl=en&q=mcleod+bay+fish+and+chips+phone&ludocid=9309167070556395164&ved=2ahUKEwj5zrmvlaP_AhWMxjgGHeXKC0oQ6BN6BAhYEAI
https://www.google.com/search?q=mcleods+bay+fish+and+chips&source=lmns&bih=713&biw=1146&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjRu7eolKP_AhXiBbcAHdH9BQEQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA&safe=active&ssui=on#


Best Birthday Wishes
to these students

Lucas, Ollie T, 
Oceana, Ezra,

River-Rae, Ben,
Isaac, Daisy 
& Molly K

Reminder: Every Day 
is Wheels Day!

Our multi-purpose pump track is open
every day through winter, when our
field is often closed as it becomes too
damp for the kids to play on. 
Bikes, scooters, skates and skate
boards can come to school any day of
the week. 
Helmets are a must! Other protective
gear for skaters is recommended and
encouraged. 

Whangarei South Rotary Club's
Rural Schools Photo Competition

Mac H from Ruru has been selected as one of the 5
finalists in his category (Yrs 1-6)



Whangarei Heads 
School

Our Place to Learn and Grow together
Ko tatou kura,  Kia t ipu,  Kia ako ngatahi

Complaints Procedure

Make a time to meet with the class teacher to discuss your concern.

If you don't feel you were "heard" or the matter wasn't resolved then
contact:



Alex Hunter - if the child or staff member is in Piwakawaka or Tui

Denise Humphries - if the child or staff member is in Ruru, Korora, Kotare,
or Karearea 

If your concern hasn't been resolved by the previous steps then a formal
complaint can be made.

You can find the steps for making a Formal Complaint on School Docs or
contact Courtney at the office to send you a copy of the process.

School Docs: https://www.schooldocs.co.nz
Password: Caring

 

If you don't feel you were "heard" or the matter wasn't resolved then
contact Kelly Mercer - Principal

Have you read this week's
newsletter? Lets see who has..
The first 10 kids to come to the office on
Tuesday and whisper the code word to
Courtney will receive a mini choc bar.
Code word: Toothpaste
Shhhh don't tell your friends...


